## Milton Creek Country Park Trust Meeting Monday 20 Feb 2023 6 pm at Kemsley Community Centre Chairman's Report

## Changes to the Trust in 2021-2022 include:

- losing Dave Eldred, after many years as Trustee and Treasurer due to him moving out of the area. We have already expressed our thanks to Dave for all the work done over the years, and wished Dave the very best for the future.
- Lynda Marshall took over as Treasurer as well as doing undraising. I am sure you will join me in thanking Lynda for taking on her new role and for the excellent work she shas done during the year on Fundraising. Lynda has been instrumental in improving the accounting process by the opening up a new bank account and implementation of a new (free) accounting system (provided by the bank) that is proving to be very easy to use and is saving lots of time and effort.
- I have taken on general administration, including organisation of meetings and agendas, circulation of papers, charity commission administration and helping with the website.
- Janet Williams was confirmed as a Trustee and kindly agreed to be Minutes Secretary.
- First set of accounts were submitted to , and approved by, the Charity Commission

Some highlights from 2021-2022 in the Park are:-

- Development of Greggs Site, including access road to Park
- Funds raised, planning application for Space in the Park
- Return of events

And again, I am sure you will all join me in thanking Kris, Rosie, and all the volunteers for agetting the Park bck into shape II their hard work in the Country Park going last year, despite the Pandemic, and of course, the same thanks go out to all the splendid volunteers, organisations, and donators that have helped.

Mike

Cllr Mike Dendor mike.dendor@kemsleyciommunitycentre.com Chairman